
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Wednesday, 22 November 2017 11:41 AM 
To: 'skenna@nteu.org.au'; 'bianca.rance@aheia.edu.au'; 'SPill@claytonutz.com'; 

'elizabeth.rooke@lgnsw.org.au'; 'mrizzo@asu.asn.au'; 'charles.mcelroy@lgnsw.org.au' 
Subject: Re: AM2014/196&197 Part-time and Casual employment – Common Issue - Minimum 

Engagement Period  

 
Dear Parties, 
 
Re: AM2014/196&197 Part-time and Casual employment – Common Issue 
 
It is noted, in response to Direction 3 in paragraph [902] of the Decision on 5 July 2017 ([2017] 
FWCFB 3541), a number of submissions have been filed taking issue with the provisional view 
expressed in [408] of the Decision in respect of the following two awards:  
 

1. Local Government Industry 2010 

2. Higher Education (Academic Staff) Award 2010  

The parties are requested to provide advice, on or before 12.00pm on Friday 24 November 2017 
whether they seek the opportunity to make further oral submissions or whether they are content for 
the Full Bench to finalise the matter on the basis of the written submissions received to date.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Helen Hamberger 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
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East Sydney NSW 2011 
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